## From the Desk of Jeff Bolding

To whom it may concern, at the Huerfano County, Commissioner Court.

My name is Jeff Bolding, Manager of Mountain Shadows Ranch LLC. We humbly request permission to lock the entrance gate to our property on County Road 312.

We will use a combination lock and will gladly provide the combination to the county.

The two land owners, who would be potentially impacted, Doug Houghton and Karl Sporleder, have already provided consent, by previous signed letters. This will not impact them because presently both parties have to unlock and lock back one gate upon each entry and exit. Operating only the gate at the primary entrance will not be a burden.

Furthermore, this solution will prevent Mountain Shadows Ranch from having to lock 8 gates and will reduce or eliminate the joy riders, vandalism, theft and trespassers from leaving gates open and comingling sorted cattle.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Jeff Bolding

Cell 903-985-6510

boldingj@gmail.com

## From the Desk of Doug Houghton

To whom it may concern, at the Huerfano County, Commissioner Court.

My name is Doug Houghton and I am in agreement for Mountain Shadows Ranch LLC, (The Bolding family) to be able to close and lock the entry gate.

We presently have to unlock and lock back one gate upon each entry and exit. Operating the gate at the primary entrance will not be a burden.

Furthermore, this solution will prevent Mountain Shadows Ranch from having to lock 8 gates and will reduce or eliminate the joy riders, vandalism, theft and trespassers from leaving gates open and comingling sorted cattle.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely

Doug Houghton

Cell 719-250-5481

doug@acornconstructioncompany.com

## From the Desk of Karl Sporleder

To whom it may concern, at the Huerfano County, Commissioner Court.

My name is Karl Sporleder and I am in agreement for Mountain Shadows Ranch LLC, (The Bolding family) to be able to close and lock the entry gate.

We presently have to unlock and lock back one gate upon each entry and exit. Operating the gate at the primary entrance will not be a burden.

Furthermore, this solution will prevent Mountain Shadows Ranch from having to lock 8 gates and will reduce or eliminate the joy riders, vandalism, theft and trespassers from leaving gates open and comingling sorted cattle.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely

Karl Sporleder Cell 719-989-1173 lazeekds@gmail.com